
 

 

August 2014  

Hollowell Sucess  



 

 

Committee contacts:  

Deadline for the next issue:  

All submissions for the next issue should reach the editor (Email as above) by 18th of each month. 

 
Whilst every effort will be made to include all articles received in More Graffiti, they may not appear straight away or, if 
space is limited, may only be published in the online version of More Graffiti. 
 
We are always pleased to accept membersô photographs for publication.  
 
Pages bordered in RED are only available in the online version of the magazine. 

 
Front Cover: Alan Dixey with his MGB GT - Second in Class at Hollowell 
Back Cover: Humour - again! 

All online submissions should be sent to newsletter@mgnorthants.org 

Club Secretary Stuart Simons 01933 674655 secretary@mgnorthants.org  

Treasurer Michael Port 01933 224019 treasurer@mgnorthants.org  

Online Magazine Stuart Simons 01933 674655 secretary@mgnorthants.org  

More Graffiti Editor  Catharine Young 01933 624157 newsletter@mgnorthants.org  

Membership Michael Port 01933 224019 membership@mgnorthants.org 

Regalia Barbara Simons 01933 674655 regalia@mgnorthants.org  

Events (Blue Book) Gary Cunnington 01604 768243 bluebook@mgnorthants.org 

Equipment Mary Medhurst 01536 711002 equipment@mgnorthants.org  

Northants MG Ownersõ Club 
 

Club Secretary: Stuart Simons 
9 Jacklin Court, Wellingborough, Northants. NN8 5XP 

 

Telephone: 01933 674655  
Mobile: 07834 631080  

 

E-Mail: mail@mgnorthants.org          Web: www.mgnorthants.org  
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Hereôs a list of whatôs happening this and next month that may be of interest to 
Northants MGOC members. 

Please donôt forget to check the óBlue Bookô at club meetings for details and if youôre interested in an upcoming 
event or wish to propose your own, please get in touch with  Gary Cunnington. Please read óThe Secôs Bitô for 

up to date details such as convoy starts, etc. if not given below. 

Whatõs on? 
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August 2014 onwards 

3rd Aug 
Higham Ferrers Chichele 
Classic Car Show 

Castle Fields, Kimbolton Rd. 
Higham Ferrers 

Roy Murphy 07831 898138 

13th Aug 
Club Meeting 
(Film Evening) 

The Overstone Manor, 
Ecton Lane, Sywell, 
Northampton. NN6 0BB 

17th Aug 
MG Day at Middleton Hall 

Open to all MGs 
www.mgoctagoncarclub.com 

31st Aug Sunday Meeting 
Aviator Hotel, Sywell Airfield, 
Sywell, Nr Wellingborough 

10th Sept 
Club Meeting 

(Cheque Presentation) 

The Overstone Manor, 
Ecton Lane, Sywell, 
Northampton. NN6 0BB 

27/28 Sept Edôs Camping Weekend See the Blue Book for details 

27/28 Sept 
Piston & Props 
Sywell Aerodrome 

See the note elsewhere in the 
Magazine 

Keep your eyes out for more event information in the 
Blue Book or contact Gary Cunnington on 01604 768243 

Well Done to Alan Dixey 
Runner-up at Hollowell 

Congratulations to Ed & Anita for their impending 
wedding from all at Northants MGOC 



 

 

The Secõs Bit! 

4 Copyright É 2014 Northants MG Ownersô Club 

First and foremost this month, I 
must apologise to John Burton for 
erroneously omitting his name and 
car from the list of POO winners at 
the June club night! John, in fact tied 
with Mary Medhurst for the favourite 
pre - 1960 MG with his beautifully 
restored TA - Sorry John! 
 
If you are intending to go to the 
Sywell ñPistons & Propsò event, 
please give Gary Cunnington a call 
as soon as possible otherwise you 
are likely to pay the full entry fee! 
Look out for the item later in the 
magazine. 
 
With summer very much still with us, I 
am delighted to see that there are a 
large number of events still in the 
calendar. Letôs just hope that the 
weather holds out for us all! 
 
Our September club night at the 
Overstone Manor will see the 
presentation to the Warwickshire and 
Northamptonshire Air Ambulance of 
the cheque for funds raised on the 
Rose of the Shires run at the 
beginning of June. 
The total being presented (rounded 
up from club) is Ã1400! A magnificent 
effort, Iôm sure you will all agree. 
A big thank you to everyone who was 
involved in the event in any way 
whatsoever. 
This will effectively sign off the 2014 
event - just in time to start planning 
for 2015!!! 

On the subject of planning - an 
event that has been planned for 
some time will happen this month - 
the wedding of Ed Scott and Anita 
on 23rd August. 
Congratulations and best wishes to 
you both. 
 
Thereôs a possibility that the annual 
Race of Champions end of season 
stadium racing event may come to 
Britain in 2014. In an online vote, 
Coventryôs Ricoh Arena narrowly 
missed out to Sweden as the most 
popular venue to host the event 
although the immediate availability 
of the Midlands venue (Coventry 
City play their ñhomeò games at 
Northampton Townôs Sixfield 
ground at present) could be a big 
factor in choosing a UK venue.  
Wembley Stadium hosted the event 
in 2007 and 2008. 
 
And on that note.. 
 

Keep safe, 

Stu Simons  
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MG MILESTONES - Y-Type Saloon 

Pre-war, the MG Car Company was seen mainly as a producer of 
sports cars. However from the early days there were digressions into 
sporting saloons. Shortly before the outbreak of WW2 a new saloon 
was designed to replace the old Morris 8, but this never came to 
market and instead in 1947 the MG Y-Type Saloon was produced. 

 
The basis for the new MG 
saloon was an all-welded 
chassis that provided a 
sturdy and stiff frame. The 
chassis was to provide the 
basis for the next MG sports 
car to appear: The TD. 
 
 

The bodywork was of a four-door saloon style with a luggage boot and 
small windows to let light into the sides behind the rear doors. A long 
bonnet with a tall MG radiator grille, together with elegant swept wings 
and running boards, set the Y-Type apart from its Morris cousin. 
 
The interior was also 
considerably more luxurious 
than that of the Morris, with a 
Walnut dashboard and door 
trims, octagonal instruments, 
an adjustable steering 
column, and plush upholstery. 

 
Production of the Y-Type 
continued until 1953 when a 
new and different MG saloon 
appeared. 

http://www.mg-cars.org.uk/mgt.html#MGTD
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MG Garden Opening 

THURSDAY 17th July saw the much anticipated opening of the MG Garden on Ock 
Street, Abingdon. 

 
The MG Garden has been a 
long running project between 
the MG Car Club and Abingdon 
Town Council, with the aim of 
documenting the history of MG 
in Abingdon and the impact the 
factory had on the town. 
Members of Abingdon Town 
Council and the MG Car Club 
gathered in the garden for an 
opening ceremony led by 
Simon Pedrazzini and the 
Mayor of Abingdon-on-Thames, 
Cllr Angela Lawrence. 

Three classic MGs, built in the former factory just around the corner from the 
garden, were on display and acted as great props for the ribbon cutting. 
 
MG Car Club General Manager Julian White said: ñItôs fantastic to see so many 
people gathered here for this opening ceremony. 
ñThis has been a real community project from the start, with help from Abingdon 
residents, local historians and Car Club members. Itôs very rewarding to see the 
garden being used and enjoyed, especially on such a wonderful evening.ò 
 
As well as seating arrangements 
and a paved MG feature piece, the 
MG Garden includes seven 
display boards, detailing the 
history of MG in Abingdon from 
the factory opening in 1929, 
through to its closure in 1980. 
Funding for the boards was 
provided by sponsors including 
Frontline Developments, Moss 
Europe, Zircotec, British Motor 
Heritage and Old Speckled Hen. 
 
During the peak of car production the factory employed 1,300 workers and built 
roughly 1,000 cars a week. 
The MG Car Club is now working towards installing a commemorative plaque on the 
former home of Cecil Kimber, the man behind the MG Car Company.  
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MG NEWS 
Rumours abound yet again that MG is designing and building a new 
roadster as a successor to the MG TF. 

The latest story doing the rounds suggests that the company is working on 
two new vehicle architectures, one of which will be designed to be capable 
of supporting a compact roadster. 

This twin platform approach will, it is believed, see four models by 2020, 
but it is understood that without the success of the volume models, the 
sports car will not be built. (It must be remembered that for SAIC, the 
European market, especially for an open top sportscar, is of little financial 
relevance whereas the potential Asian & South American family saloon 
market is vast.) 

The first of these twin platform models, the CS is due next year. 
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MG CS Nears Production 

 
The MG CS SUV Concept, unveiled in China during 2013 and shown at 
MG90 in June this year has been designed and developed by SAIC 
Designôs UK Design Team. 
The production version will be one of four new MG models included in the 
Future Project Programme for launch between now and 2020. 

The production version of the CS SUV Concept will slot into the compact C-
segment SUV sector - one of the fastest growing areas of the global 
automotive market - and will therefore copete with the likes of the Nissan 
Qashqai and, in terms of size, if not price the Range Rover Evoque. 
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Forum Debates 

The MG Ownersô Club membersô forum on ót Internet often has some 
interesting threads regarding a wide variety of MG and non-MG (or 
motoring) related subjects. 
One such thread is entitled ñWhat wax do you use?ò which  provoked a 
range of responses. 
DB from Cornwall started it off by stating that he normally used Meguiars 
but was considering Autoglym HD instead although he did find an old tin of 
Turtle Wax Hard Shell in the garage! 
PU from Hampshire said he used to use Simonize but, as he was getting 
older (arenôt we all - Ed), his arms couldnôt stand the strain and was now 
using Autoglym. 
KH from the North East uses R222 Concours Look Caranauba Wax on his 
BGT, Midget and TF. 
Finally, PT from Crawley says he never waxes his car so he thought heôd 
better ask his other half what she uses on his vehicles! 
 
Regular threads on the MGB  Technical pages include was to lighten the 
steering without resorting to power steering, fitting roadster windscreens 
and describing and seeking help and advice on refitting the heater box - 
always a major headache it seems. 
 
The most common discussions over on the Midget forum revolve around 
bleeding the bl**ding clutch (anyone with a non 1500 Midget will relate to 
that one!), various 1500 engine problems and pipe & wiring routings. 
 
Common to both the B and Midget forums are such subjects as rubber to 
chrome conversions and lighting issues. 
 
As can be expected, the F & TF forum is a lively one with many threads 
covering a wide range of subjects. The most common of these relate to the 
potential problem of head gasket failure and overheating, exhaust systems 
and MGF suspension hydrogas displacers. 
 
There are technical forums for all the more common MGs from T Types & Y 
Types through to the MG3 and MG6 as well as non-technical sections 
covering events, area news and general MG and non-MG chat. 
 
If you are a member of the national club, go to www.mgownersclub.co.uk 
and, using your membership number, log in to the memberôs area for much 
fine information and advice. 
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BTCC - CROFT 29 June 2014 

 

 

Race 1 
  
Colin Turkingtonôs season continued to impress with pole position 
ahead of race 1 at Croft. Turkington and his BMW were perfectly 
suited to the circuit and sped away to win by more than 14 seconds in 
the first race of the day. 
 
Gordon Shedden took second place after overtaking the MG of Jason 
Plato at the start. Plato seemed to get a good start in his MG6 but 
then got bogged down giving Sheddenôs Civic Tourer the chance to 
nip by. Behind these two Matt Neal got sideways and was touched by 
the Honda of Andrew Jordan. 
 
From this incident Rob Collard was able to move up to fourth place 
and harried Plato for the rest of the race. 

Race One 

 Positions:  1st                           2nd                           3rd 

Colin Turkington Jason Plato Gordon Shedden 
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Race 2 
The second race of the day saw yet another commanding win by 
Colin Turkington. Like the first race second was Gordon Shedden in 
the Honda Civic. In third place was the other Honda Civic of Matt 
Neal. 
There was drama behind when Rob Austinôs Audi A4 made contact 
with Dave Newshamôs AmD Ford Focus, both were forced into 
retirement. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
But further excitement ensured when Matt Neal was excluded from 
third place for a technical infringement. This promoted  Rob Collardôs 
BMW to third place. 
Jason Plato was given 3 penalty points and demoted 10 grid places 
for an incident with Alain Menu during this race that forced Menu off 
the track. 

 

Race Two 

 Positions:  1st                           2nd                           3rd 

Rob Collard Colin Turkington Gordon Shedden 
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Race 3 
 
Reigning BTCC champion Andrew Jordan won the final race of the 
meeting putting himself back into title contention in the process. Rob 
Collard finished second whilst Gordon Shedden took third place. 
Jack Goff had started on pole position in his Vauxhall Insignia thanks 
to the reverse grid draw. Goff shortly held the lead until a coming 
together with the Toyota of Ingram meant he lost the lead. Giovanardi 
in the Ford Focus briefly held the lead before a collision saw a safety 
car deployed and Andrew Jordan inheriting the lead.  
Goff continued in second place before being overtaken by the BMW 
of Rob Collard. Championship leader Turkington retired from the race 
with clutch issues but still leads the championship as the mid point of 
the season is reached. 

 

Race Three 

 Positions:  1st                           2nd                           3rd 

Rob Collard Mat Jackson 

Images: btcc.net 
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BTCC MG ZS 
 

The MG ZS BTCC car was introduced in 2001 by West Surrey 
Racing. The car showed promise with a win at the end of the 2001 
season. In 2002 the MG Racing team finished second in the 
championship, 2003 however wasn't so successful. In 2004 MG 
withdrew their factory support for the team. 
However the car continued to race with various teams until 2008. In 
this time it recorded 14 wins and 30 fastest laps. 
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HOLLOWELL STEAM FAIR 

Hollowell Steam Fair invariably takes place at the beginning of July and is 
regarded as one of the premier events of its type in the UK. It ranks 
alongside the Great Dorset Steam Fair and the Rempstone Steam Fair and 
draws participants from all over the country. 
 
Northants MG Owners Club have, for a number of years, taken part and 
2014 was no exception. Jo and Ian, Anita and Ed together with Mary and 
myself chose to arrive on the Thursday not only to stake our claim to the 
camping pitch but also having been forewarned by the weather forecast - it 
is not a lot of fun putting a tent up in the rain! 
 
Some of us had to go to work on the Friday morning so, having arrived for 
the event proper late on Friday afternoon chose to have our "Hollowell fish 
and chips" before the promised rain arrived. This proved to be a good 
move as the rain arrived earlier than expected. The sound of raindrops on 
a tent during the hours of darkness is quite soothing but also rather 
irritating and so, after a reasonable nightôs sleep, we emerged to a damp 
"Hollowell" the following morning! 
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Things got better quite quickly after that and with the weather improving by 
the hour we moved our cars to the allotted display area where we were 
joined by others who had come for the day and by lunchtime the site had 
more or less dried out. 
 

Our MG Stand drew a lot of attention and it was nice to sit back and talk 
"cars" with whoever was passing.  Whilst we were distant from other MG 
participating clubs I felt that, on balance, we had the better site for our display 
as other clubs, whom we know well, had to contend with the smoke from the 
steam engines being blown in their direction! 
 
Sunday was really a re-run of Saturday but with other members of Northants 
MG Owners Club joining us on the stand. 
 
Thanks must go to Jo and Ian for organising the weekend and staking claim 
to our allotted camping area at an early stage, to Anita and Ed for bringing 
along all their camping equipment and allowing us to use it and finally, to 
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everyone in Northants MGOC who attended - thereby giving up their 
weekend to take part. 
 
Congratulations also to Alan Dixie, for being awarded second prize for his 
car in its respective category. That is the second time Alan has been 
awarded a prize in as many months! Well done. 
 
Personally, I shall remember Hollowell 2014 for several reasons: 
 
1) the sight of the steam/traction engines outside the beer tent late on the 
Saturday night with their engines "idling". 
2) the absence of the "jobsworth" on the entrance gate on Friday afternoon 
- this year we were greeted with smiles all round - it DOES make a 
difference. 
3) the earwigs in the tent over the weekend - even now I am still finding 
them. 
4) the toilet facilities! I will not go into further detail about these as I believe 
this is a family magazine and I do not want to leave a lasting impression on 
anyone. I am also aware of the laws covering libel....... 
 
Will we be there in 2015 - of course. 



 

 

 

Listed below are the original links that were emailed to members 

when each monthõs More Graffiti  magazine was published. 

Look back and remember and, for newer recruits to the online 

magazine, see what you missed. 

Stuart Simons.  
 
It is also possible to view the files on a tablet computer such as an iPad or similar 
and also a number of smartphones (eg the iPhone or Samsung Galaxy range). 
If you manually type in the web addresses, CAREFULLY type the link as it is 
displayed being aware that the link is case sensitive and that a round ñOò is the 
letter and an oval ñ0ò is a zero. 

 
April 2011  http://bit.ly/fhpjNO 
May2011  http://bit.ly/iit3GC 
June 2011  http://bit.ly/mK0qtt 
July 2011  http://bit.ly/n8OtMh 
August 2011  http://bit.ly/p83O0z 
September 2011 http://bit.ly/nLYAK1 
October 2011 http://bit.ly/nOM02y 
November 2011 http://bit.ly/u7Y2t6 
December 2011 http://bit.ly/s15KZ3 
 
January 2012 http://bit.ly/xUT2xp 
February 2012 http://bit.ly/wSIwMA 
March 2012  http://bit.ly/wg5qGO 
April 2012  http://bit.ly/HHF2Mu 
May 2012  http://bit.ly/JeASLq 
June 2012  http://bit.ly/KNbr7O  
July 2012  http://bit.ly/N0Dv8D  
August 2012  http://bit.ly/MLjksP  
September 2012 http://bit.ly/O9n3RV 
October 2012 http://bit.ly/PLhHM6  
November 2012 http://bit.ly/TwH7lF  
December 2012 http://bit.ly/SINZed  
 
January 2013 http://bit.ly/13cgB48 
February 2013 http://bit.ly/11i8Zjq  
March 2013  http://bit.ly/ZaQ8Qh 
April 2013  http://bit.ly/16siwS9 
May 2013  http://bit.ly/12yGVWf 
June 2013  http://bit.ly/10rweWh  

There are also a number of other files 
saved online. 
These include a special edition MGB50 
magazine and growing video footage. 
The videos are now available in our 
video gallery via our website. 

 
MGB50 Special Edition: 
http://bit.ly/vx0ct8 

More Graffiti online - back issues 

July 2013  http://bit.ly/17Zwl0J  
August 2013  http://bit.ly/11zSxth  
September 2013 http://bit.ly/18AeRCx 
October 2013 http://bit.ly/GHGgMp  
November 2013 http://bit.ly/HBq93l  

December 2013 http://bit.ly/1eMK36w 
 
January 2014 http://bit.ly/KtEIqJ  

February 2014 http://bit.ly/1b88LB2  

March 2014  http://bit.ly/1e5TV9C 
April 2014  http://bit.ly/1ejQlt2 
May 2014  http://bit.ly/1jMHGVs 
June 2014  http://bit.ly/1hYlyJT 
July 2014  http://bit.ly/1iSbh2d 
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Possible changes to Classic Vehicle MOT exemptions 
The Department for Transport has set up a website for people to discuss and 
make suggestions about changes to road-worthiness testing for classic 
vehicles. The current rules in Great Britain will have to change in 2018 and 
they are seeking views and evidence on the best way to make those 
changes. 
 

Whatôs changed? 
 
In Great Britain all vehicles manufactured before 1960 are exempt from 
regular road-worthiness testing. A new EU Directive changes the rules 
around this. The new rules allow member states to exempt vehicles from 
testing if they: 
 
¶ Are at least 30 years old 
¶ Havenôt had substantial changes made to them 
¶  
This means that, if we wish to continue to exempt classic vehicles from 
regular testing, weôll need to update UK law to reflect EU law. 
 
What do you think? Go to www.dft.gov.uk/classic-mot/ for more information. 
 
 

Pistons & Props - 27/28 September 

As mentioned in the ñSecôs Bitò, Gary Cunnington is asking that everyone 
who has either put their name in the Blue Book  or otherwise expressed their 
intention to attend the event to contact him (details on page 2). 
Gary needs to know the following information if the club is to have a show 
area at the event: 
¶ Driverôs Name 
¶ Vehicle Make/Model 
¶ Registration Mark 
¶ Passenger(s) Yes or No 
¶ Days of attendance (The promotors are looking for attendance on both 

days) 
We need a minimum of 5 cars (there are currently 6 names in the Blue Book) 
This information is needed by Friday, 14th August to enable the application 
form for a display area to be sent off. Cars not booked will be charged the 
general admission fee (Ã189 per person). 

Snippets 

http://www.dft.gov.uk/classic-mot/
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MARKET PLACE 

MGB/C 
Tonneau Cover 

in 
Black Rexine 

 
New condition. 

No headrest pockets 
RHD 
Ã70 

(Ã140 from suppliers) 
John Burton 
01933 359090 

 

HAVE YOU GOT SOMETHING TO SELL?
 

 
The Members Market 
Place is just the place to 

advertise unwanted items! 
 

Whether itôs a car, a 
house or just a few small 

items, you can place an 
advert here FREE for 
three months 

Bits & Pieces For Sale 
 

PETROL GENERATOR 
850w Max output 
2 Stroke engine 

Single 13a 240v outlet 
Used for one event only 

Ã50.00 
 

 
25mtr 16a Caravan mains hook-up lead on storage reel 

Ã5.00 
 

Barn-type metal toolbox with removable tote-tray 
Ã2.00 

 
Contact Stu Simons 

01933 674655/07834 631080 
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§ PRIVATE & INSURANCE WORK  

§ FREE COLLECTION AND DELIVERY  

§ COURTESY CARS AVAILABLE  

§ FREE ESTIMATES  

§ LOW BAKE OVEN FOR HIGH  
QUALITY PAINT WORK  

 


